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General Board Meeting, December 16, 2018 
 
Present: 
 
Bernard Abramson 
Randy Brett 
Rabbi Adam Feldman 
Martha Friedman 
Edye Kamenir 
Moshe Margolin 

Kim Marks 
Linda Meisel 
Linda Milstein 
Warren Mitlak 
David Politziner 
Abigail Rose 

Rick Rosenberg 
Nicole Soffin 
Cantor Jeff Warschauer 
Sandy Wilson

  
Minutes: 
 
1. Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM 
 
2. D’var Torah given by Kim Marks. 
 
3. Approval of Minutes 
 The minutes of November’s Board meetings were approved.  They will be posted to the TJC 

website. 
 
4. Rabbi Feldman’s report  
 4.1 The next b’nei mitzvah will be in February 
 4.2 Hanukah celebrations were successful including large attendance at the Palmer Square 

hanukkiah lighting. 
 4.3 Purim: carnival March 17, megillah reading March 20. 
 4.4 Egger Shabbaton scholar in residence will be Rabbi Dr Shmuly Yanklowitz who grew up 

in our congregation and has a strong national reputation.  March 1-3. 
 4.5 Charlene Borsack and Rabbi Feldman will conduct a mission to Cuba in 2020.  This will 

combine support for local communities, exploration, and vacation travel. 
 
5. Director of Administration report – Sandy Wilson 
 5.1 The B’nei Mitzvah handbook has been updated.  It explains that fees are to be paid in 

full prior to the start of tutoring.  There will be additional fees if extra tutoring is 
required. 

 5.2 Trees have been planted along the driveway at the Riverside Drive side of the grounds.  
The work was completed $5,000 below the approved budget 

 5.3 U League’s license has been renewed.  They will return to the normal rent level in 
January. 

 
6. President’s report – Linda Meisel 
 6.1 Today’s special congregational meeting approved the motion to levy a special 

assessment of $100 per membership unit to cover unbudgeted security costs for the 
current financial year.  Administration will work out how to bill the congregation. 
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 6.2 Community Security Services hope to train our staff in January.  All staff are expected to 
attend. 

 
7. Finance report – Warren Mitlak 
 7.1 The November financial statement (see attachment A) was presented.  We are ahead of 

plan on dues and capital assessment but admin costs are over-budget because of 
custodial costs and remediation after flooding. 

 7.2 Annual fund – Rick Rosenberg.  The annual fund is at $156,000 with $47,000 pledged.  
This leaves us $45,000 short of the goal and most donations are made before the end of 
the calendar year.  Linda said that she may approach Board members to make calls to 
people who have donated previously but have yet to donate this year.  It was noted that 
not all Board members have donated yet. 

 7.3 Kessef’s accounting work ends at the end of this month.  Check and credit card 
processing will be brought in-house and should clear much more quickly. 
 

8. Membership report – Martha Friedman 
 8.1 We added one senior couple last month 
 8.2 Cantor Jeff asked for details of new members so that he can contact them. 
 
9. Education report – Nicole Soffin 
 9.1 32 b’nei mitzvot are scheduled for this year. 
 9.2 Two events each for Kadimah and Haverim groups were conducted and well attended. 
 9.3 Siyyum Tichon New Orleans trip is arranged for February.  11 students are signed up. 
 9.4 A new school dismissal protocol has been introduced in light of security concerns. 
  
 Linda thanked the school committee for their extra efforts over school security. 
 
10. Programming report – Moshe Margolin 
 10.1 Princeton Firestone Library is housing some of the Cairo Genizeh collection.  A lecture 

and tour is being arranged. 
 10.2 There will be a visit to the Hindu Mandir (temple) in Robbinsville with a talk on 

Hinduism. 
 10.3 Abigail Rose presented plans for Mitzvah Day on May 5 (see attachment B). 
 
11. Religious Affairs report – Linda Milstein 
 11.1 Soliciting people to read their haftarah, or have an Aliyah, on the anniversary of their 

b’nei mitzvah. 
 11.2 Cantor Jeff is to give a tropes class. 
 11.3 The committee is approaching people who were frequent attenders at Hazzan Dulkin’s 

Friday service but who ceased to attend during the year without a full-time cantor.  
Cantor Jeff’s Friday service should appeal to them and they will be encouraged to 
attend. 

 
12. Other business 
 12.1 Edye Kaminer asked Board members to send her progress reports on long range plan 

actions. 
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 12.2 TJC’s 70th Anniversary will be celebrated throughout 2019.  Linda asked for documents 
and photos of any member’s significant event at TJC to be submitted to Sandy.  They 
can be included in a video that is to be prepared.  Please indicate the event’s date. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm. 
Minutes recorded by Bernard Abramson 
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Attachment A – Finance Report 
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Attachment B – Mitzvah Day Projects 
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